
































Tulsa ABATE Minutes    May 30, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

 Call to Order –Sgt. At Arms Jack King 

 Pledge of Allegiance – Lead by Sgt. At Arms Jack King 

 Prayer – Chaplain Rita 

 Moment of Silence for John Pierce 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and 

awareness through Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride. 

 

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle 

legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

 President’s Message:  

o Bob D. noted that we had to lose a membership opportunity at HD Rte. 66  because we only 

had myself and another member who did give several hours to be at their function although 

the weather was not good and not well attended; their still seems to be apathy and I am 

looking for what motivation might help? Our legislature doesn’t respond to seeing losing 

membership numbers when Bills come up for us to respond to. 

 Any New/First Time Members: None in attendance 

 Introduction of Guests: We had CMA member Ray Hazel in attendance 

 Treasurer’s Report:  

o  Account Balance as of 5/30/2019               $12,865.28 

o Income from 4 new members & patches        $       120.00 
o Disbursements              $        951.58 
o Village Inn, Officer’s meeting  $          73.82 

o ABATE of OK -Sustaining Membership bal.     $        750.00 

o Jim Koelle, reimb. Business cards printed  $          27.76 

o Club Express-4 memberships                          $        100.00 

o Ending Account Balance as 5/30/2019        $12,033.70  

o Accept by – Scott B. 

o Seconded by – Randy Knox 

 

 Secretary’s Report: (mailed out prior to the meeting – any questions on them) none made 

o Accept by –Diane Finley 

o Seconded by – Mark A. 

State and Committee Reports 

 1st VP Frenchy Report -nothing to report was at Truck Rodeo Event 

 Scott Bunch – Road Captain Reports 

  6/15/2019 James Clark has ride coming up to go to Davis Gun Museum -1st 20 people 

  Admission to be paid – meet 9AM at Driller. Also, Brookside Rumble & Roll next week. 



 

   

 Larry Check – Membership Report -122 – 1 new however; at this time calls may be limiting people  

Possibly due to the bad weather with flooding and storm damage 

 James Clark  

o Activities Chairman Reports:  

o John Pierce Memorial Ride: meet at Driller June 1- 12:30PM/ or Assemble at Tractor Supply 

in parking lot; 810 W Rogers Blvd. Skiatook -1:00PM/ Memorial Ride starts 2PM and ends 

with the Celebration of Life at the Riveted Church; 14765 N 52 West Ave. Skiatook 3PM.  The 

Family would like to hear any memories people would like to share. 

o Activities 

 Reminder on event is a trip to J.M. Davis Gun Museum (ABATE to pay up to $100 

admission) in Claremore -lunch optional -ride on to Miami -KUKU Burger re-opened, 

noted as place option to eat. 

 Also, possible movie night at Admiral Theater$5.00 fee also need a radio for sound;         

Proceeds after $500 is reached would be ours. Trying to get a radio station to help 

promote/movie Wild Hogs possibly 

 Ice Cream social still possible but several other things going on – Truck Rodeo and 

State Board meeting /– short for volunteers and attendees- tabled for future 

 
     

 Art Ryan- State Board Report & Legislative Report: Reference to Special License Plates for ABATE tag 

quota reached-34 approved so far but need time to issue. More should worry about getting new 

members; think of your contacts; companies dealt with such as your own insurance agent, etc. & 

not to forget about the MENTOR Program for 18 to 30-year old’s who are active and can help with 

member replacements.  Also, noted that there will be a new law as of July 1, 2019 that if you sell or 

get rid of vehicle; owner keeps the plate off vehicle. 

 Roger Bryant-Share the Road Report:  Radar has resigned and a letter was read; will be at John 

Pierce’s Memorial 

 Art noted a Share the Road Grant has been applied for in the amount of $100,000. 
 Presentations done 6- April & 10 in May/ also Senate Bill 17 didn’t make to floor. Still looking  
 for other places to present & Art is willing to accept the names and turn in to Share the Road.   
 Also, reminded on upcoming State events being held to attend if possible.  Art & Larry to go to 
 Meeting of Minds in Sept.; but still 3 other events open for someone to attend.     

 Roger made a request for help 5/10 & esp. 5/11 in OKC at the Truck Driving Champonship for    
 all OK Truck Companies  

 Downed Bikers Report: Jason in attendance they have same member volunteer shortage help. Have 

a ride coming up for a rider needing help also.  

 Rick Cassady- Safety Presentation:  Noted checking your tires and Ride Captains need to help check 

for items that riders may not be aware of before a ride- stressed need to look out for each other as 

riding time is critical importance. Art also noted its Camping season and so there are RV’s and trucks 



with campers -just as dangerous seeing Motorcycles as Big Trucks. Also; people mowing grass which 

maybe wet and it can also throw debris such as rocks and the like causing injury. 

 Old Business:   

o Lyndon Giles wanted to express thanks to Miss Rita, Bob D., Frenchy, and Rick 

 New Business: 
o  Family of John Pierce wish that in lieu of flowers a donation to Abate Charitable Services 

motion to by Roger or $150 / 2nd by JCC 
o James Clark to explore a patch to be done for John Pierce? JCC to talk to family  
o Miss Cheryl noted if anyone wanted to make a donation in memory to ABATE Charitable 

Services she could accept and it is tax deductible 503C3 
 

 

 Announcements:  Home and Garden Show will be July 26th through the 28th. Contact James  Clark to 

volunteer. 

 

 Drawing: Gas Card- - New guest CMA Larry/ Frenchy had a mystery bag gift-Lyndon G. 

 

 Tips:  $33 Collected For more great service here at Mazzio’s  

 

 Motion to Adjourn:  

 

o  Motion by – Scott Bunch 

o Seconded by -Roger B. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nina Dresser, ABATE of Tulsa Secretary 



Tulsa ABATE Minutes    June 27th, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

• Call to Order – Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Pledge of Allegiance - Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Prayer – Chaplain Rita 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and 

awareness through Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride. 

 

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle 

legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

• President’s Message: Bob D. stated no message for the month.  Asked those in attendance if they 

could repeat and state the mission and what ABATE stands for; Larry C. had a part and also Randy 

K. was able to do a part. 

• Any New/First Time Members:  First Time Member here Chris (able to attend he is a trucker) and 

Shawn from DBA able to attend. 

• Introduction of Guests:  We were happy to have 3 members from Lakes Area whose mission was 

to try and attend meetings of all 7 chapters.  Also, Tea (from BACA) was here to learn more about 

our ABATE Chapter. 

• Treasurer’s Report: Miss Cheryl gave June 2019 report 

 Balance 5/30/2019     $12,033.70 

         Income 

 2 membership renewals            50.00 

            Disbursements 

  Club Express 2 member renewals        50.00 

                Rita Talbot -reimb. Hotel&show fee  247.20 

                JM Davis -Chapter Ride              50.00 

  Patchwork Pup, John Pierce patch     109.55 

                                       

     Ending Balance                        $11,626.95 

  

o Accept by – Art 

o Seconded by -  Hippee 

• Secretary’s Report: (mailed out prior to the meeting – any questions on them) 

o Accept by – Art 

o Seconded by - JCC 

State and Committee Reports 

• 1st VP Frenchy Report – reference to the ABATE License plates – per Frenchy and Art in Talking to 

our State Rep Kim Mobley- the 79 plates that were lost -now found on top of a filing cabinet at 

Capital/ to be working on them again. 

Old Poker Chips found – may be sold per State Officers as souvenirs. 



A memory piece to be put on Share the Road Trailer -Dream in Reality for John Pierce. 

Reminder:  7/12/2019 a Court Hearing in Frederick OK for the motorcyclist hit and left in a ditch to 

die will be held. Defendant entered no plea; anyone available to be there to show support would 

be appreciated. Go & be on best behavior – Frenchy and Rita will be attempting to go. (Rita to 

take van get in touch if room available). 

River Run Event starts same day 

• Scott Bunch – Road Captain Reports  

 Ride taken to JM Davis Museum; will be rescheduled bad weather only 10 came to ride. 

• Larry Check – Membership Report-unfortunately 1 passed, 112 members on file: the flooding and 

bad weather caused  

• James Clark –  

o Activities Chairman Reports: 

This Sunday were able to get the Twin Admiral Drive-in for 2 movies Wild Hogs, and Men in 

Black.  Hope for good weather. 

Dates for Home Show corrected from last meeting- July 19, 20 ,21- looking for volunteers. 

James CC also presented a Chek-IN Patch to Larry C. 

• Art Ryan- State Board Report & Legislative Report: 

 SPUR Patch has some minor changes that are important for those working towards one. See    

 Art has a copy. 

• Bob D. - Share the Road Report:  

 Busiest month has been May – June also has commitments and may be getting more from a 

 bigger company.  Art has done a great job at Central Tech – committed to go there through July 

 2020.  Great JOB! 

    Reported 2020 Grant Money Form turned in - received for 2019 2 pop-up tents (one for on 

 trailer- and other kept in in OKC if needed) 

 Contact Bob D., Art, or Lotus from OKC if interested in being an instructor. 

• Downed Bikers Report: Shawn who is secretary at DBA (guest for evening here) reported July 27, 

2020/ 20th Anniversary Run can register online or contact officer from DBA. 

Money to go to National DBA expansion. 

• Rick - Safety Presentation:  Note to all Motorcycle cables different that cars or trucks and should 

not be used for a Motorcycle.  Bike to Bike only -hook up -do not try and start immediately let 

charge. 

Also, all ride captains should try can carry First Aid Supplies (even regular m/c riders along with 

fuses and bulbs relative to their bike or assorted box items. 

Per Randy Knox, if you get burned try yellow mustard w/I 30 minutes for pain relief (also sunburn) 

• Old Business:   

  James CC – update on meeting place discussed before may be coming back open – apt.  

  is upstairs and noise would need fixing or contained. 

  

• New Business: 
 Reminder from Art- Bikers on Beltway DC-State ABATE trying to put package together for a bus 
 ride there if interested. Need 15-20 people; and try a fundraiser for this type of thing.   

 

• Announcements: Reminder JCC Home & Garden Show   need volunteers if able 



 

 

• Drawing: 146705 -gas card   Doc who a back feeling better-great return  

 

• Tips:  Tip dish sent around for our service here at Mazzio’s 

 

 

• Motion to Adjourn: Bob D. 

 

o Accept by – Scott B 

o Seconded by – Rose M 

 



Tulsa ABATE Minutes    July 25th, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

• Call to Order – Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Pledge of Allegiance - Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Prayer – Chaplain Rita 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and awareness through 

Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride. 

 

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

• President’s Message: Bob D. stated the mission of ABATE as a reminder to us all.  Larry C. will not be able to 

attend due to a funeral.   

• Any New/First Time Members:  First Time Member’s here are James (Squirrel) and his wife Traci. 

• Introduction of Guests 

• Treasurer’s Report: Miss Cheryl gave July 2019 report- noted James broke down OKC may not attend 

 Balance 6/27/2019        $11,626.95 

         Income 

  Patches (JP)               100.00             

Available Funds                        11,726.95 

            Disbursements 

  Abate Charitable Services, John Pierce            150.00 

                GoDaddy, annual website hosting             179.88 

          Total Disbursements                329.88 

                                                     

     Ending Account Balance as of 7/25/2019      $11,397.07 

  

o Motion to Accept by – Rita 

o Seconded by – Lynden G./passed by members 

• Secretary’s Report: (mailed out prior to the meeting – any questions on them)     

 Note:  a correction on a name correction was done after email to change to Tea; will be on   

 website 

o Motion to Accept by – Rose 

o Seconded by – Hippee/passed by members 

State and Committee Reports 

• 1st VP Frenchy Report – 7/12/2019 Frederick OK court watch- defendant made a plea and sentencing date is 

9/13/2019. DA welcomed us down there, as support; would be helpful to all (your schedule permitting, of course).  

• Scott Bunch – Road Captain Reports -none; he is sick 

  

• Larry Check – Membership Report-none  

 

• James Clark – Activities Chairman Reports: not back from OKC breakdown.  However, Frenchy stated that JCC is 

working on Toy Run issues; Spaghetti Warehouse parking lot sold/ some TPD issues on motorcyclists leaving bikes 

parked in middle of streets; and suggestions for more food vendors.  Doug reported that he is also working with 

JCC on Toy Run.  Several sponsors have committed but no money has been collected yet.  He and James are 

looking into the possibility of getting a tent or space inside the Event Center to house vendors.  Cheryl shared that 

Bike Night at the Admiral Twin Theater raised $250 which was donated to Flood Victims in ABATE’s name. 



• Art Ryan- State Board Report & Legislative Report: Art was unable to attend. 

 Bob D. - Share the Road Report:  STR has 4 commitments in July. Still waiting on Grant Money – 2 tent canopies  

            Have been purchased-1 available to use on request of availability. We are still looking for presentation  

         outlooks for any groups any members may turn in for any type of presentations.  Rita is waiting for any #’s      

          to hold a class.  Lotus has a meeting for an over the road training program. Stay tuned for September new           

          StR release. 

• Downed Bikers Report:  no info available 

• Safety Presentation: Rick C. -Reminder there are 2 kinds of brakes on motorcycles- Anti-lock brakes are touchy- 

          they if hit too fast can throw the bike if not used or done properly; need to use slowly and use both front           

          and back if having that type as the pulsing is done by the ABS braking system.  On older bikes you pumped      

          differently.  Bob interjected that “Police Courses” teach how to use and teach trail braking which helps.       

          Most insurances give a discount for taking a class.  Rick asked members if taken and found that the new   

          members said the BA Police offered a Basic & Advanced Class and one has taken 4 times; course, is also    

          offered by Tulsa Police Department. 

• Old Business:  Bob D. mentioned the state Board is still looking for legislation to pursue the deadline is coming up   

          soon.  Rose asked if the toll price we pay could be since we pay same as a car; discussion held and Bob D.    

          said to propose that we would need to have it written and turned in to State Board (Jack mentioned JP was   

          working on this for several years).  Noted that Rita mentioned talking to Pike Pass and secondly legislation   

          only paying same amount will be a challenge maybe there is something else to add.  Lynden G. bought up   

          the distraction in a school zone needs to be added to something and reworded as other one proposed  

          didn’t make it and can’t come up for 3 years. 

           Jack asked if anyone has received their car tags – Possibly Frenchy or Bob can check with Kim Mobley on  

           anyone receiving or time due to a possible State issue coming up.  

• New Business: none 
 

• Announcements: Harley Ride for world record is coming up October 2019 in Paris Texas. 

Also, Roadrunner said CMA has a golf tournament this Saturday 7/227/2019 in Owasso with prizes. You need 4 

people for team; check with him and let know if interested. 

Hippee from BACA is holding a Kids fest this weekend also at Copperhead – located approx. out past Spavinaw, 

OK on 412 -check a map for details or BACA member. 

 Jack said Chris P. called and is trying to sell JP’s bike if anyone here has an interest. 

 Reminder a Freedom Fighter Rally is coming up and there will be a bike show so Judges are needed.  

 Also, JCC still needs help for Sept. 21, 22, 2019 which also is same weekend as Meeting of Minds and Bikes, Blues 

 in Arkansas. 

• Drawing: 718 -gas card/  Doug received 

• Tips:  Tip dish sent around for our service here at Mazzio’s 

 

• Motion to Adjourn: Lynden   

 

o Accept by – Greg T. 

o Seconded by – RoadRunner/ members passed  

• See you all next months meeting here -August 29th, 2019 

 



Tulsa ABATE Minutes   Aug 29th, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

• Call to Order – Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Pledge of Allegiance - Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Prayer – Chaplain Rita 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and 

awareness through Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride.  

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle 

legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

• President’s Message:  

• Any New/First Time Members: Andy S. from CMA 

• Introduction of Guests: from DB - T. J. Rankin, & Jeff Rankin 

• Treasurer’s Report: given by Cheryl Account Balance remained same for month  

•    7/25/19 - $11,397.07               Ending 8/29/2019 $11,397.07 
o Accept by – Diane 

o Seconded by – Randy - passed 

• Secretary’s Report: (mailed out prior to the meeting – any questions on them) 

o Accept by – Scott B. 

o Seconded by – Hippee - passed 

State and Committee Reports 

• 1st VP Frenchy Report -Gave report on the Court Case in Frederick County – sentencing will be Sept. 

 13, 2019 for Felony Hit & Run.  Any bodies available to go and be present would be 

 appreciated. 

• Scott Bunch – Road Captain Reports- Everyone had a good time on the Run; had some rain -a slight 

 mechanical issue on one but fixed – and a medical.  Iron Poker Run won by Priscilla-great job. 

• Larry Check – Membership Report- 3 signed up in June however he has missed a few weeks in 

calling due to personal issues and other commitments.  Everyone thanked him including Bob for the 

great job he’s doing. 

• James Clark –  

o Activities Chairman Reports:  No activities planned due to a lack of participation – maybe be 

weather related.   

o Toy Run- 40th year – working on the possibility of having vendors this year inside the 

Pavillion.  However, it is $2500 to rent so a final decision hasn’t been made.  Wavey Dave 

could have his band there.  Two sponsors have paid so far, James will make contact with all 

returning sponsors in the next month, as well as contacting possible new sponsors.  Date is 

Dec. 8, 2019. 

• Art Ryan- State Board Report & Legislative Report: There is still talk of reduced motorcycle tolls; 

also, the Law Tigers are looking at improving laws and get more prosecution for offenses with 

motorcycles.  Art also noted that Lotus is wanting the Governor to create a task force to help 



investigate violations and (what organizations should be involved-to be brought up under new 

business)  

 Gary Cannady is looking for all chapters to provide an MRF representative to work with him; per 

 Art. 

 There is also a scholarship involvement to go & give a report in Minnesota.  / Don’t forget 2020 

 Bikers on Beltway – there’s a fund raiser and he can play for you but it would be great for more 

 to go. 

Bob D.-Share the Road is doing well. Sept. will require the Trailer moving to 4 different parts of 

 the state.  Need some volunteers if able – also several presentations Art can’t make.  Bob 

 will try and do schedule permitting. 

                    

• Downed Bikers Report: none 

• Rick - Safety Presentation:  Try and check to have fuses extra for lights – come in handy. Also, again 

 grass clipping being thrown out into the street. Not only slippery but can harbor gravel, etc.  

 Note, that for belt driven motorcycles gravel can be an issue if getting kicked into the belt; try 

 not to spin tires.  Do Not forget School is in Session. 

• Old Business:  none 

• New Business:   Note that Gary Cannady needs an MRF rep to be able to report.  Think about it and 
let an officer know to give name to Gary C. 

 Next meeting Open Nominations for 1st Vice President and Secretary 

 State has a Sgt. At Arms and Secretary position s open 

 Flowers or Donation for Reba from Myers-Duren is needed /motion to make Donation to Make 
 a Wish $100 by Randy   2nd Scott – motion passed.  JCC will speak about a patch with Myer’s. 

 JCC commented on it was great to see Joe C. & Chris P. here for the meeting. 

• Announcements:  Roadrunner from CMA noted there’s a ride Saturday (check web sites) & several 

others 8/31/19 and 9/1/19/- 9/7/19 CMA Bikers for Bikers in Glenpool.  Jack reminded of Freedom 

Fighter Rally in Sparks.  He’s doing the bike show.  Roadrunner also noted there’s a Chili Cookoff Oct. 

19, 2019 

 Bob noted a Committee of 4 people needed for an afternoon to meet with Jack at Storage Shed 

 and organize - Oct. 19, 2019; noted. (Bob D., Jack, Rick, James & Cheryl) 

• Drawing: Art winner 728 

 

• Tips: $32 collected.  Thank you! 

 

• Motion to Adjourn:  

o Accept by –Lynden G  

o Seconded by – JCC   motion passed 



ABATE of Tulsa, Inc Regular Monthly Meeting 

September 26, 2019 

President Bob (Street Bob) Dresser Presiding 

 

 

Call to order:   7:01 PM by Sgt at Arms Jack King 

 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Jack King 

 

Invocation:   Chaplain Rita (CMA Fajita) Talbott 

 

President’s Message:  Bob asked if anyone could recite our mission statement.  The third time he asked,  

    Fajita recited it.  After which Bob reminded us that ABATE of Oklahoma is the only 

    organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten meaningful motorcycle legislation 

    passed into law. 

 

New Members:    Larry Check said he signed one member from AL up at Meeting of the Minds 

    but could not remember his name. 

 

Introduction of Visitors: Bowser, who is not a new member, but has not been in ABATE of Tulsa for about 

    20 years or so. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  President Bob Dresser read the treasurer’s report in the absence of Cheryl Clark. 

    He reported an ending balance as of September 26, 2019 of $10,830.48.  For details of 

    this report any member may see the books by contacting Cheryl.  Frenchy made a  

    motion that this report be accepted as read.  It was seconded and accepted 

     unanimously. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes of the August 2019 general meeting were emailed to the membership.   

    Scott Bunch moved that they be accepted as mailed.  After a second to the motion,  

     it was unanimously accepted. CMA Fajita is taking minutes of his meeting in the 

    absence of Nina. 

     

State/Committee Reports:  

Vice President Frenchy: The FCCLA/Oklahoma Challenge Conferences were a great success.  FCCLA  

    stands for Family Community Career Leaders of America.  These were 

    conferences held in Owasso, Lawton, McAlester and Enid in that order. Share the  

    Road was asked to be a part of this so we went to each of the locations where we 

    set up the StR trailer and motorcycle and one of the instructors spoke for about 

    5 – 7 minutes to small groups of youth and leaders on safety and sharing the  

    road.  At two locations, we also had an OK state trooper join us.  After we spoke of 

    sharing the road safely, he spoke of the aftermath of those who do not share 

    safely and the pain of having to go to a home to tell someone that there loved one 

    will not be home again.  Everyone showed interest in what was said and listened  

    intently.  Between the four locations there were approximately 2000 students plus 

    their leaders. Frenchy handed out brochures and visited with participants they  

    came to our station.  Art Ryan has about 25 or so new contacts for us.  Frenchy and 

    Rita took part in all four conferences.  Frenchy and Rita were at all four conferences. 

    Art was able to be a part of two before going to Meeting of the Minds. Other ABATE 

    of OK chapters that were involved were OKC, Altus and Enid.  We have already  

    been told they want us to come back next year.  

 

Share the Road:  Art said he is still working on Schlumberger but it looks very good.  He said StR is 

    still doing presentations every other week for Central Tech Center’s Truck 

    driving classes. 

  



 

Meeting of the Minds: Larry Check said that he, Art, and Vernie and Charlie from the now defunct 

  Muskogee chapter were the only ABATE of Oklahoma members present this year.  

He said there is still talk of how good the Meeting of the Minds was the year it was 

hosted by Oklahoma.  He reported in depth of the ideas garnered there and the things 

he learned both in the seminars and in the hallways, etc in just visiting with people 

from all over the country.  He encouraged all to attend next year, as well as 

encouraging us to attend Bikers in the Beltway and our own S.M.I.L.E.  

   

Road Captain:   Scott Bunch reported that he had gone to a rally on Poteau for the first time.  He will 

    try to set up a Fall Leaf Ride.  James Chambers Clark said Big Boy (which is a giant 

    locomotive) will be coming through Ft Gibson probably in early November and  

    suggested going to see it as a possible ride.  He will check on it. 

 

Toy Run:   Toy Run working on new sponsors.  We will not be getting venders for the toy 

    run this year.  We are also getting commemorative pins for this year since it is  

    our 40th anniversary year. 

   

ABATE of Ok State/  Art reiterated Larry’s encouragement to attend Bikers in the Beltway which is   

Legislative:   in May and also Meeting of the minds next year September 24-26,2020 in Indiana. 

    He also encouraged us to join MRF in not already a member and to utilize the MRF 

    Website.  Our S.M.I.L.E. will be held at the Wyndham Gardens Hotel in Stillwater  

    March 13-15, 2020.  This is the same place as last year.  We discussed Tulsa Chapter 

    supporting an out of town guest. 

 

    On the Legislative side he said the ABATE of Oklahoma auto tags are out now and  

    the motorcycle tags will be out soon.  Andy of Law Tigers helped with the wording to  

    improve Jagger’s Law and put more teeth into it.  KS ABATE did not get their  

    toll reduction but motorcycles pulling a trailer was charged for three axles like a  

    semi and that has been reduced. 

 

    He also said we still need more Share the Road instructors.  Frenchy and Rita are  

    the two newest from our chapter. 

 

Safety Report:   Rick said we should always carry pliers as well as other tools on our bikes. 

    Bob reminded us of falling leaves and the danger involved there. 

    Frenchy mentioned the pecan trees are loaded heavily and their branches can 

    fall and the nuts themselves on the road are also a hazard. 

    Art said we also need to be aware of people mowing and sending the clippings 

    onto the streets as that too can be very dangerous. 

 

Old Business:   Jack King reported 72 in attendance at the Freedom Fighters Rally.  He said Rick 

    Helped him with the bike show, in which there were 10 entered.  There were bike 

    Games as well as people games.  Jack won the 50/50.  The JP memory patches  

    never made it to the rally, but will be taken to the ABATE of Oklahoma state 

    meeting in October. 

 

New Business:   Frenchy suggested we pass a hat for donations to raise money for helping some  

    of our members attend Bikers in the Beltway and Meeting of the Minds.  Lyndon 

    moved we do that and that if no one from our chapter attends, the money will 

    be transferred to the State.  It was seconded and the hat was passed raising $90  

    plus some change. 

 

Nominations:   Vice President nominations: Frenchy 

 

    Secretary nominations: none this month 



 

    Nominations will be held open through next month’s meeting and voting will 

    take place in November.   

 

 

Announcements:  CMA Roadrunner will take Fajita’s place if chaplain services are needed while 

    she is out of town tonight through October 21st.   

 

    JCC said that Wavy Davy’s brother passed a week ago.        

     

Events:    10/19 CMA Chili Cookoff/Bike Show 

    10/5 Paris, TX Harley’s trying to break record of number all in one place 

 

Drawing:   Check In won it 

 

Tip:    Hat was passed and tip was $15 plus change. 

 

Adjournment:   There being no further business, Lyndon Giles moved we adjourned.  It was  

    and we were adjourned. 

 

Next Meeting:   October 31, 2019 

 

 



Tulsa ABATE Minutes    October 31, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

• Call to Order – Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Pledge of Allegiance - Sgt at Arms Jack King 

• Prayer – Chaplain Miss Rita 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and awareness through 

Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride. 

 

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

• President’s Message:  Bob D. gave out a reminder of the ABATE mission and asked for those who could repeat it. 

• Introduction of Guests & or New Members:   Sandra Hayley new member and she has brought 2 new members for 

•   The meeting. Great Job. (names will be put in next month) 

• Treasurers Report:   Read this month by Bob D. 

  Account Balance as of 9/26/1029    $10,830.48 

   Income from JP patches                           250.00 

   Disbursements             1,504.16 

    (chk. Reimb. Art R. MotM $500 

     Chk. Reimb. Larry C. MotM $500 

    GoDaddy 2 yr. plan$134.16 

    Highway 51 Storage -6mo. Rent $270 

    Make-A-Wish- donation Reba McClanahan $100  

  Account Balance ending October 31, 2019    $9,576.32 

 Motion to accept: Lynden G.   2nd Miss Carol King 

       

• Secretary’s Report: emailed copy out to members-motion to accept Scott B.  2nd Mrs. Chris Pierce 

State and Committee Reports 

• VP Frenchy Report: Nothing to report 

• Scott Bunch- Road Captain Report: Big Boy Ride coming up 11/16/2019 starts at Ft. Gibson-we’ll leave from a point  

  on Highway 51; more info on website     

• Larry Check Membership Report:  

• James Clark Activities Report- Toy Run Shirts ordered -new sponsors and met our budget.  Shirt selling to be done  

  At Myers Duren HD-Dec. 7 and Toy Run December 8, 2019 Meet at Fairgrounds. Flyers done by Law- 

  Tigers.  Wavey Davey to do a TV spot and radio announcements. Try to get a VIP to come on board.  

  Still have JP patches & Mary Cassady patches available. 

• Art - State Board Report & Legislative Report:  Freedom Fighter Rally in Sept. did not go over budget. License plates  

  on the way. Approx. $380 goes back into ABATE Fund. 

  Nominations open at State Level for Sgt. At Arms and State Secretary will be staying. 

• Share the Road Report: has a Facebook page up and running 

• Downed Bikers Report:  

• Safety Presentation:  Per Rick C.  Trick or Treat night be careful going home.  Toys for Tots rides upcoming; think 

safety and remind anyone on their tires air pressures.  Also, wet leaves and still grass mowing and dropped items on 

the roadways. Deer in rut plus hunting is starting. 



• Art also reminded temperatures dropping – wind chill and frostbite; leather-up. 

• Miss Carol K. reminded on the lower sun rising and setting at prime travel hours on roadways and hard to see us. 

• Old Business:  

 Nominations open for Vice President- Frenchy declined- Motion by Jack for Rick C. also declined. Rick C. 

 nominated Scott B. and will accept 2nd Frenchy. Nominations closed 

 Secretary open -need one-year member to accept.  No nominations Carol King will offer temporary. 

o  

• New Business: 
o Smile – coming up in March 2020 (we need a table centerpiece once again) Ideas needed to   

 Honor Miss Reba (possible membership for John M. – JCC to do) & JP- To be given out- will be checking 

 with Gary Cannady on arrangements, times. &  dates.  

  Any nominations for Life Members -need 15 years, served on a board – local form on ABATE  

  website. 

  Art noted just awarded 2020 grant $35,000 available- if participating in instruction classes $15  

  an hour plus mileage.  New presentations coming up and companies now coming to us. 

  Court Watch Update- Fredrick OK – received a 10-year sentence.  Case now coming up in OKC. 

  Congratulations from Joe B on keeping us informed. 

 

 Meeting of the Minds – September 2020 keep in mind coming up 

MEETING FOR NOVEMBER moved up to 21st due to Thanksgiving on last Thursday of the month. Mark 

Calendars. 

• Announcements:  New idea talked about for bi-weekly dinner out and rotate restaurants-possibly do a drawing and 

comp a dinner. Motion Scott B. 2nd Carol K.  

  Ride this Sunday -Santa Toy Run Claremore. 

  Last month -pass for donations to send Bikers on the Beltway Washington DC- collected $37 

 Miss Rita noted CMA this Saturday at Haikey Creek Park CMA picnic – bring a side & Join. 

 BACA has a run this Saturday. 

 Road Runner CMA also Brother Biker Church ride to help with m/c wrecks and their hospital expenses. 

 Per Art Lakes Area Toy Run coming up Nov. 30. 

 

• Drawing:  

• Tips:  Collected $22 for excellent service 

 

• Motion to Adjourn: motion to adjourn Miss Carol King 2nd Scott Bunch  



Tulsa ABATE Minutes     Nov 21st, 2019 Mazzio’s at the Farm 

 

• Call to Order – President (Sgt. At Arms Jack K out sick) 

• Pledge of Allegiance – President and Group 

• Prayer – Chaplain Rita 

• Please remain standing! Grab your Blue ticket (no phones or paperwork allowed) 

  President Bob had 3 blue tickets pulled; no one could give the mission statement. Therefore, 

  The Gas Card will be held until Jan. 30, 2020 meeting. 

 

The mission of ABATE of Oklahoma is to promote and defend motorcyclist freedom, safety and awareness through 

Education and Legislation to make Oklahoma the best place to Ride. 

 

ABATE of Oklahoma is the ONLY organization in Oklahoma that has ever gotten significant motorcycle legislation passed 

Into Law. 

 

• President’s Message: Information from the MRF -read by VP Frenchy 

Senate Hearing - Highly Automated Vehicles: Federal Perspectives on the Deployment of 

Safety Technology  
  

Today the U.S. Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation held a hearing entitled Highly 

Automated Vehicles: Federal Perspectives on the Deployment of Safety Technology.  This hearing comes on the 

heels of a National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) board meeting yesterday regarding the investigation of 

a March 2018 crash of an Uber Autonomous Vehicle (AV) that resulted in the death of a pedestrian in Tempe, 

Arizona. 

 

The NTSB released some startling revelations in their investigation of the 2018 deadly crash. Among those that 

the software did not properly identify the victim as a pedestrian, it did not adequately assess safety risks and the 

operator of the vehicle was watching a TV show on her phone and was not watching the road. Additionally, the 

NTSB cited an “inadequate safety culture” at Uber. 

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) applauds the NTSB and the U.S. Senate for holding public hearings 

on AV technology and safety concerns. The MRF is committed to fighting for the safety of motorcyclists as this 

new technology is deployed on our nation’s roadways. While we are hopeful that this technology can reduce 

accidents on our nation’s roads, we agree with the statement of Chairman Roger Wicker (R-MS) when he said 

of AV technology “I think a healthy degree of skepticism is a good thing.” 

 

During today’s Senate hearing, it was especially important that two U.S. Senators specifically addressed the 

concerns of motorcyclists during the hearing. In a question directed to Joel 

Szabat, Acting Under Secretary of Transportation for Policy, U.S. Department 

of Transportation Senator John Thune (R-SD) asked, “In developing a 

regulatory framework for AVs can you speak to how other roadways users 

such as motorcycles are considered?” The Assistant Secretary responded by 

saying “Motorcyclists are well incorporated in the development of policy in 

the department.” 

 

Senator Gary Peters (D-MI) echoed Senator Thune’s interest in motorcycles 

when he said, “I am avid motorcyclist. The number one reason for accidents is 

a car hitting a motorcyclist or a car pulling out in front of a motorcyclist.” 

 

Other Senators include Sen. Cantwell (D-WA) raised concerns about the current deployment of AVs without 

http://motorcycleridersfoundation.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=q2sPL2zPMuwUFkK0JTXmmVLZvv%2f9darWiNM1%2bdOLOyRbe3n86JMfNg2JaXxeLwt67TO3r9SfEjmWAAhcYwSoeIPeG4Bpdp9Py%2fiNNHcucvo%3d


minimum standards from the federal government, “We need some standards.” In response, Robert Sumwalt, 

Chairman of the NTSB agreed by saying that “Whatever is working now is not working as well as it should.” 

We at the MRF agree that minimum standards should be in place as this new technology becomes more and 

more prevalent on the roads we all share.  

 

Chairman Sumwalt of the NTSB closed the hearing with this statement, “I think that AV technology holds great 

promise to improve safety, but it has to be done properly.” We at the MRF could not agree more. 

 

MRF President Kirk “Hardtail” Willard stated, "As a motorcyclist it offends me when bureaucrats are 

discussing various inevitable, emerging vehicle and advanced roadway technologies they default to classifying 

us as vulnerable and in need some sort of protection.  I would rather and especially in the specific case of 

Autonomous Vehicles we be thoroughly considered and fully recognizable and therefore not needing extra 

protection.  As with anything affecting motorcyclists this is another example where the Motorcycle Riders 

Foundation will demand we remain a significant part of the strategy for roadway users." 
  

 

• Any New/First Time Members: none 

• Introduction of Guests: Joey Neeley 

• Treasurer’s Report:  operating budget given by Chery Clark  

o Accept by – motion to accept Randy  

o Seconded by – Lynden  

• Secretary’s Report: (mailed out prior to the meeting – any questions on them) 

o Accept by – motion to accept by Chris P. 

o Seconded by – Mark  

 

State and Committee Reports 

• 1st VP Frenchy Report – VP noted sales going on by sponsors -anyone looking for Christmas items may want to check 

  them out.  Also noted potholes on Memorial getting much worse quite deep for a motorcycle. 

• Scott Bunch – Road Captain Reports – a nice ride to Fort Gibson for train and very interesting site and sounds. 

  Dinner ride planned for 12/11/2019 to Mexican restaurant Owasso -Free Dinner for a Lucky person  

  contact Cheryl or Scott for RSVP. 

• Larry Check – Membership Report for State total is over 700/ Tulsa has 102 -let’s keep looking for new members &  

  try and spark a passion with our group. Art R. reminding we’re still looking for a free membership to  

  mentoring program; someone is out there we have to try and find them (him or her) 

• James Clark –  

o Activities Chairman Reports:  Reminder 40th Year Toy Run.  Fairgrounds’ areas to be segmented accordingly 

& Route is being changed due to construction. (Doug is lining up Food Trucks) Commemorative Coins plus 

2019 Patches (made by Patchwork Pup) will be available this year. NOTES – reminders not to throw candy & 

yield to any ambulances in area.  Griffin Communications will be spotting announcements for us and 

Billboard notices out there – looking for 20,000 toys to fill trucks for Marines.  Will start line up 

1:30PM./2PM kickstands up 

• Art Ryan- State Board Report & Legislative Report: Legislative info reported Kim Mobley is working with Law Tiger’s;  

  Possible change regarding Handle Bar Height being lifted. 

  State Board – Elections held Lucy still Sgt. At Arms- Secretary position remains the same.  

   SMILE is March 20-22 at Wyndom Hotel – for making arrangements to stay check website. 



   Bikers on Beltway – This important event is coming up (note: that a workshop will be held at 

   SMILE on meeting & participation with groups and individuals in Washington) check dates and  

   info on website. 

   Meeting of Minds- also coming up- but check websites due to other events same time period  

   State Rally, BBB event in Arkansas       

  Reimbursements for StR slightly delayed due to changes within OSHO- but have had several busy  

  months with referrals now coming in for presentations – Instructors Still needed for Class to be held  

  people interested still waiting on a date.  Lotus from StR is challenging every member to try to get a  

  cash donation for reimbursing instructor’s that OSHO does not consider for reimbursement. (Taxable  

  Donation on Filing Taxes can be taken) 

 SMILE reminder that there is short time Lifetime Members opening closing – 2 members so far noted- Art 

 given right to return vote for our Chapter for member from Lakes Area. 

 ART also requesting anyone who did SPUR application papers to get turned in before end on year – patches 

 needed to be made for SMILE presentation. 

• Bob D. - Share the Road Report: already covered 

• Downed Bikers Report: Larry reminded Chapter meetings out there for the attending if anyone can find time to 

make as this is a busy time of year. 

• Rick - Safety Presentation: Larry – lead a reminder on the enormous amount of leaves in roadways and 

 neighborhoods.  ALSO, do your bike checks that bumpy potholes taking tolls on all vehicles – he found its even 

 caused bolt on Hard Bike Bag to fall out & even kicking the tires with the weather temp changes what looks and 

 kicks like inflated can be deceiving causing major issues.  Keep eye out for Bungee cords falling off may wrap a 

 tire- it’s happened around here. 

 James C. and noted with road construction gravel & sand plus any bad weather coming allows for that on 

 roadways and not just intersections.  

 Roadrunner reminded Deer still in rutt. 

• Old Business:   

o Nomination for Recording Secretary remains open. Do we have any nominations tonight? Per Pres. Bob 

Would like to see a different member take part to help out the chapter get perspective on areas help is 

needed; open to the 

o Membership.  Looking for get togethers for new acquaintance social engagements to get new ideas for 

wants and needs and volunteer fulfillment in even short time amounts could be beneficial to all. 

 

• New Business:   Looking for the banner which was being moved around for ABATE visability.  (Bob D. to check with  
 Roger Bryant) Possibly, send out email if not located. 

 

• Announcements:  SMILE – auction items needed for this event.  Search your house (storage or garage)-that could 

 help raise money for events coming up for the year. 

 

•  Brother Biker Church – per Road Runner CMA 2nd St. meetings if anyone would like to attend 

 

•  40th Toy Run shirts on sale Route 66 11/30/19 - 11AM to 3PM  //  Myers D. 12/7/19 with RUN on 

December 8, 2019 Kickstands up 2PM   See you there. 

•  State ABATE in Stillwater meeting-Christmas Party ($20 gift limit Dirty Santa if you want) 

 

• Tips: collected for Mazzios $32    



 

• Biker on the Beltway Donation – to be skipped til Jan. 2020 Meeting 

• NO meeting for December 2019 - See you January 30, 2020 

 

• Motion to Adjourn:  

Motion made by Lynden G. 

o Seconded by – Scott  B. 


